
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cardinham@tpacademytrust.org 
 www.cardinhamschool.co.uk   

Telephone: 01208 821326 

 

  

CARDINHAM, BODMIN,  

CORNWALL,  

PL30 4BN 
  

Newsletter: 2 
 

Monday 2nd October 2023 
 

Part of Truro & Penwith Academy Trust  

  

Grow your mind; aim high.  
 

 Maths Award: Annie (Hedgehogs) Matty (Squirrels) Lenny (Fox) 

 Reading Award: Jowan I (Hedgehogs) Phoebe (Squirrels) Teagan (Fox)  

- English Award: Lorna (Hedgehogs) Kiefer (Squirrels) Alex (Fox) 

- Star Pupil Award: Ruan (Hedgehogs) Florence (Squirrels) Millie 

(Fox)  

- Additional pupil award: Bradley, Louise, Rowen, Ellen, Matilda for 

a fantastic effort in looking after and improving the garden and 

school grounds! 

 

 

Dear Cardinham Families,  

I hope this message finds you well and that you are all settling into the new school year. I have some important 

updates and reminders to share with you all. 

We are thrilled to announce that part 2 of our parent information booklet is in the final stages of preparation 

and will be sent out to all parents and carers at the end of the week. This booklet will contain valuable 

information about our vision, ethos and SEND (Special Education Needs & Disabilities). Please keep an eye on 

your inboxes for its arrival. 

Our 'Cardinham Challenge' initiative has been met with great enthusiasm. More booklets detailing this 

exciting project will be sent out this week. We encourage all families to participate in this wonderful 

opportunity to complete challenges and activities that broadens children’s Social, Moral, Spiritual and Cultural 

understanding. A reminder that you still have plenty of time as the deadline is Tuesday 19th December.  

We invite you to join us for our Harvest Festival on Wednesday 18th October at 2:30pm in St. Meubred’s 

Church. This is a special occasion for our school community to come together and celebrate what we have to 

be thankful for. Further information about this event can be seen below. Please be aware that more essential 

dates are marked in our school calendar, which you can access within this newsletter. 

Ensuring the safety of our students online is of paramount importance. This week, we will be sharing our 

latest online safety newsletters via email. These newsletters are packed with valuable information and 

resources to help you keep your child safe in the digital world. Please take the time to read them and discuss 

the content with your children. 

Thank you for your continued support and involvement in our school community. We look forward to sharing 

more exciting news and events with you in the near future. 

Best wishes, 

Dave Jones  

Headteacher 

Harvest Festival Information 

We hope you are able to make our Harvest celebration on Wednesday 18th 

October at 2:30pm in St. Meubred’s Church. We will be supporting Foodbank – 

the charity would be grateful for donations of non-food cleaning items such as 

washing up liquid, washing powder and other household cleaners. Of course, all 

other food items will be welcomed too! Pupils will be collected from the church – 

we anticipate the service to finish at around 3:00pm. We hope to see you there. 

http://www.cardinhamschool.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cardinham Challenge: Purpose 
 

The Cardinham Challenge wholeheartedly supports pupils' spiritual, moral, social, and cultural (SMSC) 

development. The challenge supplements the SMSC development that takes place in school and provides an 

opportunity for pupils to reflect and build on their development independently. The Cardinham Challenge 

recognises the significance of nurturing pupils' holistic growth. By emphasising spiritual, moral, social, and 

cultural aspects, the challenge helps shape well-rounded individuals. We have consciously formatted the 

challenge in a similar way to the Duke of Edinburgh (D of E) award in that bronze, silver and gold awards 

are given out to successful participants. We hope that this will inspire pupils to take part in the D of E as 

pupils have taken part in a similar challenge. 

 

Aim 
 

As we move into our second year of the Cardinham Challenge, our aim is to increase the number of pupils 

taking part and achieving a certificate. We hope that, by taking on board the feedback from the Family 

Forum, participation will increase. Last year’s figures were: 

- 10 bronze certificates = 13% of pupils 

- 11 silver certificates = 14% of pupils 

- 9 golds certificates = 12% of pupils 

- 30 participants = 39% of pupils took part 

We can do this! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 3rd October link – Sleep Wise Webinar Tickets, Tue 3 Oct 2023 at 10:00 | Eventbrite 

Thursday 5th October link - Sleep Wise Webinar Tickets, Thu 5 Oct 2023 at 16:00 | Eventbrite 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bag 2 School Fundraiser 
 

Please could families start to collect 

clothes for recycling as a parent has kindly 

arranged a collection for 21st November. 

All good quality items for re-use: clothes, 

paired shoes, handbags, belts and 

accessories welcome.  Please use your own 

bags. We look forward to receiving any 

donations. Thank you. 
 

 
 

 

School Uniform Information - WOVINA 

Please note school jumpers, cardigans and book bags can be 

ordered online at 

https://www.wovina.com/collections/schoolwear-4-c There 

will be a charge for postage and packing.  

Wovina is also open daily: Mon – Thurs 9.00am to 4.30pm 

and Fri 9.00am to 2.00pm if you would like to pop in and buy 

your child’s uniform from the shop and therefore save on 

any postal charges. The address is 1-3 Omaha Road, 

Bodmin, PL31 1ER. 

    

Football Club 

We are delighted to say that Football Club is now 

available to ALL year groups starting this Friday! 

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children can now sign 

up by clicking the link below. 

Book ECND1 - Football After School Club - 

Cardinham Primary Bodmin from Argyle 

Community Trust (officialsoccerschools.co.uk) 

     

Crochet Club 

Please note, that there has been a slight change 

with Crochet Club. The club will now begin after 

half term – the first session will be on 

Wednesday 1st November.  

Apologies for any inconvenience. 

   

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/sleep-wise-webinar-tickets-682189054827?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/sleep-wise-webinar-tickets-682193197217?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.wovina.com/collections/schoolwear-4-c
https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/ecnd-football-after-school-club-cardinham-primary-bodmin.html
https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/ecnd-football-after-school-club-cardinham-primary-bodmin.html
https://officialsoccerschools.co.uk/argyle/ecnd-football-after-school-club-cardinham-primary-bodmin.html


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Diary Dates: Cardinham School 

Term Dates 2023/2024 

Tues 3rd Oct Calling Reception 2024 Starters: EYFS Open Morning. 

Tues 10th Oct Family Forum at 3:30pm in School. 

Weds 18th Oct  Calling Reception 2024 Starters: EYFS Open Afternoon at 1:00pm 

Weds 18th Oct Harvest Festival at 2:30pm in St. Meubred’s Church at 2:30pm. 

Half Term: Mon 23rd Oct to Fri 27th Oct 

Mon 30th Oct INSET DAY 

Tues 31st Oct Nasal Flu Vaccination School 

Mon 13th Nov Y1 Hearing Screening 

Fri 17th Nov Tempest Individual/Sibling Photos 

Tues 19th Dec Cardinham Challenge Deadline 

Tues 19th Dec Last Day of Term. 2pm collection for all pupils. No after school club. 

Thurs 4th Jan INSET DAY 

Fri 5th Jan INSET DAY 

Mon 8th Jan Pupils Return for Spring Term. 

Fri 7th June INSET DAY 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


